DEVELOPMENT SERVICES DIRECTORATE

PROPERTY & DEVELOPMENT DIVISION

REPORT TO HOUSING LEAD MEMBER

SUBJECT : Land rear of 69-75,Fenney Street East, Salford 7.

PURPOSE OF REPORT.
To seek approval to an exchange of land as detailed below.

RECOMMENDATION.
I recommend that the Lead Member approves the transaction as detailed below.

INFORMATION.
           The passageway at the rear of the above properties was the subject of a closure order on the 14th 

            May 1998. The City Council owned half the passage width as did Irwell Valley Housing 

           Association   Ltd.. Under the Duncombe Street Project works were carried out to include the former 

           passageway within the gardens of adjacent properties.  Land that  was within the City Council’s 

           ownership, 17.5 sq.m.  was included in the gardens of  property owned by Irwell Valley & 13.5 

           sq.m. of Irwell Valley’s land was included in the gardens of Council owned properties. An 

           exchange of land has been agreed at a nominal consideration of £1.00.
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